
2011-2012 Meeting Dates: 2:30pm in CRC Conf Room) on Sept. 26 ï Oct. 24 ï Nov. 28 ï Dec. 19 ï  
         Jan. 23 30 ï Feb. 27 ï Mar. 26 ï Apr. 22 ï May 21 14 

 

Contra Costa College 
Professional Development Committee 

MINUTES 
November 28, 2011 

 
I. Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 2:35pm. 

  
II. Roll Call 

Present: Sue Abe, Debbie Barnes, Cherie Etheredge, Ellen Geringer, Ruth Gorman, 
Barbara Grillo, Fran Jacobs-Buster, Kelly Ramos 
 
Absent: David Houston, Wayne Organ 
 

III. Approval of Agenda: Approved MSP Barnes/Etheredge 
  

IV. Approval of Minutes: Approved minutes of Sept. 26 MSP Grillo/Barnes; Approved minutes 
of October 31 MSP Etheredge/Jacobs-Buster. 
 

V. Announcements:   
a. Profession Dev. paid Eric Appel to present a workshop -- by request -- on apps for 

iphones, etc. but no one showed up! Sue said that he was going to repeat the workshop 
for DSPS staff and would give the date to Janie to publicize.   

 
VI. Reports/Updates 

a. Districtwide Professional Development Meeting Rpt: Ellen reported that the 

committee is working on questions for the annual survey. She is on a subgroup that is 
working on proposal for District to provide Great Teacher, Great Classified, and Great 
Administrator Seminars. 
  

b. January Flex Workshops (some): Janie working on the booklet, but so far it looks like it 

will include CAG, Classroom Management, Amintaôs discussion on how to talk to upset 
students (will be scheduled to follow Classroom Mgmt), Faculty orientation, and the 
Teaching Academyôs Spring course: Reading Apprenticeship, taught by Ellen Smith and 
Katie Krolikowski. 

 
VII. New Business 

a. Grant applications: 

 Barbara Grillo ï approved for $200 

 Angie King-Jones ï approved for $200 

 Irena Stefanova ï approved for $90 for her 1st application (which is in January).  
She had included 2 different conferences on one application. The committee will 
review her second application (for $100) at their January meeting. Priority is given to 
faculty who have not yet received a conference mini-grant, so approval for Irenaôs 2nd 
grant is tentative only. 
 

b. Date for Retiree Reception in May:  Melody asked for date to give Mira Vista. Ellen 

asked her if Mack was planning on attending (maybe) and how many other retirees might 
be there. Melody didnôt know, but committee said that Sally Brooks and Mary Anne 
Werner-McCullough would be going. Rumors of a few more. Sunday afternoon worked 
well last year. There are only 3 Sundays in May ï canôt do Mothersô Day and not good to 
do at start of finals week, so that leaves May 6. Ellen will tell Melody.  
  

c. Change dates for Dec and May meetings: Dec. 19 ï no meeting; Jan. 23 changed to 

Jan. 30; and May 21 changed to May 14. 


